
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday October 23, 2024 

 

Call to Order: Ms. Landen welcomed everyone to the October SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:32 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Dr. Joy Reichenberg, Richard Seal, Kellie Landen, Dana Johnston, 

Ryan Zimmerman, Janelle Dunathan, Erica Foster, Linda McAnarney, Elizabeth Kanak, 

Jennifer Carlton, Leigh Starnes, Amy Grimm 

Guests in Attendance: Samantha Horton, Beth Boackle, Jodi Johnson, Jenn Empey, Katie 

Lindsey 

SAC Minutes:   The September minutes were shared and approved with one change being 

made.    

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Johnston shared that the current balance sits at $4,601.67 for the 

SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account is currently at $7,374.91.  

Principal’s Report:   

Dr. Reichenberg welcomed everyone to our October SAC meeting.  Congratulations to our 

2024-2025 Teacher of the Year-Ms.Vandevliet, our Rookie Teacher of the Year-Mrs. Marte, 

and our Employee of the Year-Mrs. Frascello.  We are so proud of you and appreciate all you 

do for JCE! 

Our annual Red Ribbon week is next week.  See communications from Dr. Reichenberg and 

your child’s teacher for all of the daily activities.  We are excited to end the week with 

Pajama Day after some fun fall activities on October 31st.   

Next week, our best practices for education consultation will take place with stakeholders for 

our ESE department.  We are looking forward to working together to ensure a successful 

school experience for our ESE students.   

Finally, Veterans Day has been designated as one of our hurricane make up days.  Please 

spread the word to friends and neighbors.  More information will follow regarding additional 

make up days as it is provided.   

Old Business:  There was no old business to discuss at today's meeting.  



New Business: 

District Power Point Presentations:  

Mr. Seal and Ms. Landen shared two district presentations with our members and guests in 

attendance.  The first Power Point shared criteria and information about SAC funding as 

well as discussed how School Recognition Funds can be used and the role that SAC plays in 

this process.  The second presentation addressed our School Improvement Plan and how SAC 

supports our school improvement plan as members.  We have recently shared our School 

Improvement Plan to the district and are awaiting approval.  

New Members: 

We had several guests interested in joining our SAC team.  There was a motion to approve 

Beth Boackle, (parent) Samantha Horton (non-instructional employee), Jenn Empey 

(parent), Katie Lindsey (parent) and Jodi Johnson (parent) as new members of our School 

Advisory Council.  Welcome, ladies.  The motion was seconded.  Thank you for serving on 

our SAC team.     

The meeting was adjourned at 3:46 p.m. by Ms. Landen.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Microsoft Teams or in person on Wednesday November 20, 2024.  

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


